
December 2015



November Issue 433

Festive greetings dear reader.
December is upon us already and Christmas is coming ever

closer. An exceptionally mild but wet few months has seen the move
from summer, through autumn and into winter, seem to pass
unnoticed. It is sure to get colder (perhaps it already has), but it
never gets really cold much before the New Year.

Last year the wind blew from the North just at the right time when the leaves were falling
from the trees. Much of the fall ended up in Will Newman’s field at the back and I am sure
his Christmas trees were all the better from the leaf mould mulch that they got.

No such luck this year. A light SW breeze laid them thick onto the lawn, all of which
have to be raked up and cleared off the grass! The upside is that I now have the biggest leaf
mould pile I have ever had. No need to buy potting compost next year, that’s for sure.

Have you got your cake made? Have you got your pudding stirred? Or are you waiting
until the last minute to buy one half price in the supermarket’s final rush to get rid of their
seasonal stock?!

Speaking of supermarkets, I think they held back a bit this year for the start of their
Christmas sales. I am sure it was at least the second week in September before I saw the rolls
of wrapping paper and ridiculously big tins of Quality Street. Why do they try to sell us
Christmas stuff when we still want to buy things for the BBQ and the schools are just back?

Lots of activities on the go, in the run up to Christmas. There have been Christmas fairs
and events both last month and yet to come. Christmas quizzes, dances and parties abound.
Plenty to keep the kids amused (and the grown ups!)

Other things in this month’s issue. You will see an advert by the Saturday Art Club
looking for support to help with the running of the Club. Liz Cook has been holding the fort
but needs some help. This is a clear example of where volunteer clubs and organisations
struggle to keep going without people willing to help. We all like to have the facilities and
organisations in the village which help to make it the enjoyable and interesting place that it
is. Well we need to help to make it that way. If we think long and hard, we all could have
some time to spare and being involved in activities like this can be very rewarding. Give it
a thought and give some time if you can.

Pleased to see that Saplings managed to resolve their problem at the 11th hour. One
hopes that the parents and families that use these facilities and activities will stay involved
in its organisation and maintain its future. Also good to hear that the Scouts have a strong
support and that numbers are growing. (21 of the 24 members turned out for the Armistice
Day service at Quy; well done.)

Now I would like to take this seasonal opportunity to thank all those who help to create
this monthly offering. From the regular contributors who faithfully produce interesting,
challenging and informative articles, to those who respond to those offerings and make it
the focal point of much discussion in the village. (This month is a good example.)

The Cresset

(Editorial continued on page 2.)
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ContentsThen to that team of tireless Bottsamites who tramp the streets in wind and rain to put
The Cresset through your letterbox, a very big thank you. In particular I would thank Ian
Cole, supported by Polly, Heidi and The Ibbitts for organising the distribution.

Finally I would like to thank the lady who makes the Cresset look the way it does.
Christina, with her husband Colin at ONG, working away in the depths of Suffolk near
Stowmarket, puts up with me and every month produces the print file that Gary at Falcon
Print in Cambridge can use to print our magazine.

To all a big thank you again.

"May you have the gladness of Christmas which is hope; 
The spirit of Christmas which is peace; 
The heart of Christmas which is love."

- Ada V. Hendricks
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Services in Holy Trinity Bottisham 

Sunday 6th 11am Holy Communion Revd Sue Giles

Sunday 13th No service in Bottisham

9.30am Benefice Communion in Lode

11am Benefice All-Age Service in Swaffham Bulbeck

Sunday 20th 8am Holy Communion Revd Lawrie Marsh

6pm Carols by Candlelight Revd John Morrill

Wednesday 24th CHRISTmAS EvE

4.30pm Carols round the Crib Revd Sue Giles

11.30pm midnight Communion

Thursday 25th CHRISTmAS DAy

No service in Bottisham

10am Benefice Communion in Swaffham Prior

Sunday 27th No service in Bottisham

9.30am Benefice Communion in Quy

Please note the times for Benefice services. Details of other services in the Anglesey Group of
Churches (the Benefice: Bottisham, Lode, Quy, Swaffham Bulbeck and Swaffham Prior) can be
found on the notice board in Holy Trinity.

 

HARRISONS OF BURWELL LTD
(Previously N. E. & S. Harrison)

WOULD YOU LIKE YOUR CARPETS 
OR UPHOLSTERY CLEANED?

HAYDEN IS LOCAL TO THE AREA,
OFFERING FREE QUOTATIONS 
AND ADVICE.

HAYDEN
THE CLEANING SPECIALIST

MErrywood

8 LODE RD., BOTTISHAM CB25 9DJ
01223 813766 OR 07919 561665

Members have enjoyed the series of lectures by Marina Burrell on “Russians and the Russian
Culture in the USSR”. Marina, who grew up in the USSR was able to let us know that she
enjoyed life there as a child, and that life at that time was nowhere nearly as bad as many of us
in the West may have thought. Everyone had to go to school, could then go on to university if
they so wished, and then get a job. Sporting facilities were also freely available to anyone who
wanted to use them whatever their choice of sport may have been. However, no matter what
one did, one had to obey the rules. If not, you were in trouble. For example, an important
expression at one time was “ If you don’t work, you don’t eat”. I think many of us have heard
that saying before!

If you have family connections with the United States or have ancestors who chose to cross
the Atlantic at the time, you may be interested in our Spring Term series of lectures
commencing on Thursday 7th January 2016. Entitled “A Brave New World?” Wendy Barnes
will be exploring all the difficulties facing the English in 17th Century Virginia.

Should you wish to book a place or require any further information please do not hesitate
to contact Shirley Ellis on 01223 811 891. 

If you would like to do any additional course or do not fancy our topics, details of other
courses available in the area can be found in the WEA brochure available from Bottisham
Library or on the WEA website at www.eastern.wea.org.uk

Gerry Cowley 

WEA News 
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01223 812444

CB25 9HA

       
      

 

ART CLUB
Bottisham Community Library

FoR ReCepTion +

Saturday mornings 

10:15 to 11:15

£15 per term 

For more info 

please contact: 

Liz 811692 or

BottishamArtClub@yahoo.co.uk
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The Royal British Legion Social Club

WHAT’S ON THIS mONTH AT 
THE LEgION SOCIAL CLUB

The Royal British Legion, Bottisham & District Branch,
31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9BA

Tel. 01223 812063  www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

Line Dancing every Tuesday and Wednesday 

(except the first Wednesday in the month.)

Bingo every 1st and 3rd Sunday

Sunday 6th December - TACky DANgLEy DAy.

This year’s chosen charity is Red2Green.
Come along and see Santa and the Elves and help decorate the tree.

Stalls - Raffle - Tombola - Activities - Hot Dogs and Burgers will be on sale.
If anyone would like to donate items for the Tombola or a prize for the Raffle please contact the Club.

______

Saturday 12th December - CHRISTmAS AT THE LEgION QUIz NIgHT. 

Mince pies and mulled wine at 7pm - Quiz starts 7.30pm 
Teams of up to 8 people - Entry Fee £3 per person. 

Prizes for members of the winning team.
______

Thursday 24th December - CHRISTmAS EvE DISCO WITH vENUE DISCO

8pm til Late. Free Entry.
______

Thursday 31st December - NEW yEAR’S EvE DISCO 8Pm TIL LATE

Members £5 Non Members £7
______

monday 18th January - Agm mEETINg 8.00pm 
______

Don’t Forget The Regular Activities For you To Join In And Enjoy
Darts / Pool / Snooker / Billiards / Cribbage / Dominoes / Bar billiards

Also
Hall and Poppy Lounge room hire available for all your functions

The Royal British Legion - Bottisham & District 

This year’s Armistice Day service took place on the 8th November at Quy and was well
attended. The Church was full and it was a pleasure to see so many young people, guides,
beavers, rainbows and cadets taking part. A big thank you to all those involved. The branches
recent affiliation with the Burwell detachment of the ACF saw many cadets attending.

On the 11th at 11.00am in Bottisham, a brief remembrance service was held at the
village sign and garden of remembrance. It was well attended and one incident lifted
everybody who was there. A driver of a small lorry was passing up the high St., saw the
gathering and immediately parked up and came and joined us. Don’t know who he was, but
he did the right thing. A pleasing contrast to others of the village who just walked past
during the silence.

Next year’s service will be at Lode with the silence observed at the memorial outside
the church.

POPPy APPEAL
I would like to thank all who have helped with the 2015/2016 Poppy Appeal - the

volunteers, clubs, schools and businesses in Bottisham, Lode, Longmeadow, Quy, Great
and Little Wilbraham Six Mile Bottom and the Swaffhams. You have again given
invaluable and enthusiastic support to the work of the Royal British Legion.

Provisional amount collected in Bottisham and surrounding villages since the launch in
October is £5363.97. At this stage this is £300 ahead of last year’s poppy appeal. We aim to
exceed the final full year figure for last year ending 30th September 2015 which was £7245.40

Kat Rayment, Poppy Appeal Organiser 

allotment
Plots

A number of allotment plots have
become free. One is available
now, with no rental until April

when £8pa will be levied.

Yes it is hard work, but

considerably less costly than a

gym membership and good for

the budget.

Anyone interested in taking it

on please contact the Clerk on

811280

loDe Parish CounCil

Allotment
Plots
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At our meeting at the beginning of November, once again road traffic and parking issues were
discussed. We are considering purchasing cones which would say ‘no waiting’ on them, which could
be put out on the double yellow lines outside of the shops to deter vehicles from continually parking
here. Blue badge holders, who are able to park on double yellow lines for 5 minutes would still be
able to park but should be 25 yards away from the junction. We are aware that our PCSO covers
many villages but are still not happy that Bottisham receives so little attention.

Councillor Bryant recently read a report relating to Great Shelford Parish Council who are
exploring the possibility of paying for extra PCSO time as they were also unhappy with the current
level of service that they received. For a conditional grant from interested parties of £1000 this
would pay for 42 hours over a suggested 6 month period. This would be voluntary overtime for the
PCSO and would be outside of their normal working hours, although we recognise that with
cutbacks in services there may not be so many PCSO’s to go round in the future. Bottisham Parish
Council agreed that they would not really want to spend money on this kind of scheme and would
instead encourage people to park more considerately, especially around the shops area. We have sent
in our application for extra lay-bys to Highways and wait to hear the result of this.

We hope that the vehicle activated signs should be installed in Bell Road this side of Christmas.
We had some problems with the County Council changing what had previously been agreed but we
have now gone ahead and Councillor Jolley is liaising directly with the manufacturer and supplier
who will be doing the installation for us. This will then complete the traffic calming measures in
Bell Road, the first part of which was installed last year.

The information board has now been sited at the Scheduled Ancient Monument at Oxmeadow
and residents are encouraged to have a look at this. Residents have asked if a dog litter bin could be
provided in Lode Road and we are looking into this with East Cambs District Council. 

With regards to the cemetery please be aware that the tap has been turned off for the winter
to prevent the water freezing and then leaking which has happened before. It will be turned
on again in the Spring. We have a gravestone in the cemetery which has collapsed and is in
need of repair but I am unable to find any direct relatives. The deceased is Ada Cornwell who
was buried in 1980, if anyone in the village knows of any relatives I would be grateful if they
could get in touch with me. Councillor Ogborn has been working with a cemetery consultant
and is preparing information for a pre-planning meeting with the District Council regarding
the land we are purchasing off of Lode Road.

The Finance Committee have begun to discuss the budget for the next financial year. Last year
the precept remained the same for the third year running (£23,000) but it was pointed out through
the Cresset that it would have to rise significantly for Parish Council to be able to provide a new
cemetery and playground. This will be discussed further and finalised at our December meeting.
The County Council has also recently sent through to Parish Council reports concerning their
budgets for each department and the cuts that they have to make for the next financial year. These
look to be severe with the emphasis very much on making the community more responsible and we
wait to see what changes take place.

I have also been asked to make people aware that a defibrillator is now located at the first
entrance to the Royal British Legion. People working at and living near to the British Legion have
received training on how to use this equipment. 

Bottisham Parish Council wishes everyone a very happy Christmas and New Year. See you
in 2016.

C Fullwood, Parish Clerk

Parish Notes

SN Handyman Services
A friendly and reliable service for all 

your general home and garden maintenance. 

▶Painting & Decorating (interior/exterior) ▶Garden Maintenance ▶Tiling & Glass

Splashbacks ▶Gutters Cleared & Repaired ▶Power Washing Patios ▶Sealant

Replacement (bathroom/kitchen) ▶Curtain Poles & Blinds 

▶Flat Pack Furniture (assembly) ▶Shelf Fitting ▶Small Glazing 

▶Conservatory Cleaning ▶and more…!

Free estimates & advice given on all work

References available upon request.

P l e a s e  C a l l  

Steven Newton ▶07713 859712 ▶01223 813701
Bay Tree Cottage ▶74 High St ▶Swaffham Bulbeck

(Parish Notes continued on page 15.)
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ANGLIA TREE CARE
LARGE ENOUGH TO COPE • SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE

80% of our work is via recommendations
tree surGerY & feLLinG • HedGe maintenance

stumP GrindinG • fuLLY QuaLified
fuLLY insured • 24/7 service
all work carried out to Bs 3998

free estimates Given within 7 days

tel. 01223 424454 • info@anGLiatreecare.co.uk

M E M B E R
Guild of master craftsmen

CLIvE kINg - I would like to extend an enormous thank you to my family, friends and
acquaintances for their support over the last year during Clive's illness and recent passing. Thank
you all for the kind tributes and thanks to Katy at the Royal British Legion for her help.

Clive passed away peacefully at home with his family by his side on October 19th 2015.

Cindy King.

Dear Editor

I read Tony Jolley’s article with interest. When we moved here in 1984, we did receive a
Welcome pack and a pleasant greeting from Sylvia Bedford. The village has expanded with many
new houses and residents and perhaps some of the feeling of community that we found then has
disappeared. Lode, a much smaller village, is hosting a Newcomers Welcome event on a Saturday
morning in January to share ideas about how to improve village life.  

As I nod and say ‘hello’ to all these new faces in the village, I do wonder where they live!
Many former leaders in the community have gone.

However, there are many people who do still make things happen - there are clubs, walks, the
Bottisham Players, the library, the village church and Renew, other activities to join in with - the
Cresset and its articles and adverts are a good start and a good example of community effort -
Peter Walker organises the production and then it is delivered by a team of volunteers to every
home and business in the village.   

Both schools organise events and the WEA has a good lectures programme at the British
Legion on Thursday mornings in autumn and spring terms but not in the summer.  Many are
puzzled at the lack of support for some new activities - The Hub, for instance, which Simon
Goddard organised on a Saturday morning each month for clubs and craft people to showcase
what they had to offer - coffee and tea and chat available.  The numbers gradually dwindled and
it was decided to close it.  

The Wednesday coffee morning, now moved from the Queen’s Court lounge to the British
Legion with a nice view over the bowling green, would like more visitors to drop by for tea or
coffee and biscuits and interesting chat - join us between 10.30am and noon.  Everyone welcome!

Paddy James

To the Editor

PLANNINg NOTES

15/01043/FUL 8 Arber Close Two storey extension NEW APPLICATION

15/01182/FUL 24 Bell Road, Two storey side and rear extension and single storey front and rear
extension to house NEW APPLICATION

15/01104/FUL Lakepress House, Newmarket Road, External alterations including insertion of
11 windows, 1st floor level, 2 windows and 2 doors at ground level, NEW APPLICATION

15/01105/FUL Lakepress House, Two aluminium panels with printed vinyl logos
NEW APPLICATION

15/01112/FUL Greenmount, 12 Tunbridge Lane, Detached single garage, NEW APPLICATION

continued from page 13

(Letters continued on page 17.)
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Dear Editor

I was interested to read in last month’s Jolley old World, that the cause of the current crisis
in the NHS was solely attributable to immigration. Having spent over twenty-five years in the
health service I had assumed, quite naïvely it now seems,  that the reasons for Addenbrooke’s
and other acute trusts  being in, or on the cusp of, special measures were rather more numerous
and complex.

How foolish of me to have believed that the current economic climate and the rising costs
of energy, services and supplies may have placed pressures on public funds. That, maybe, with
progressive developments in medicine more interventions can now be made for more illnesses,
that long-term complex conditions such as diabetes, kidney and heart disorders can be better
managed and that the success of these advances was evident in that we now possess an aging
population. It seems quite inconceivable that I thought that being able to deliver more care,
better care and maintaining those levels of care over longer periods actually had cost
implications. I’m almost embarrassed to have supposed there were issues such as a shortage of
GP’s, resultant pressures on A&E and Urgent Care Centres, increased public expectations,
impacts from modern lifestyle choices or that there were systemic legacy issues inherited from
a structure which was originally designed to treat disease but now extends out into the realms
of mental health, social care, rehabilitation, vaccination, family planning and beyond; or that
there might be a lack of clear leadership in an increasingly Byzantine system with an absurd
internal tariff structure which is married to an unhealthy obsession with paper targets rather
than qualitative patient outcomes.

I am immensely grateful for the revelation that the challenges facing the health service can
be boiled down to one issue, not least as this epiphany will undoubtedly make future service
planning a great deal easier for all of us.

It has been my very great pleasure to work with many people from various nationalities,
ethnicities and cultural backgrounds, from consultant surgeons to contract cleaners, all of
whom, far from dragging the system down have actually kept it running, if not actually
promoted, developed and improved it. At a time when trusts are seeking to bridge gaping skills
shortages by recruiting from Europe and beyond and, moreover, that some trusts have called
upon the government to ease overseas recruitment restrictions to facilitate this, it would seem
that immigration is less of an ill and more something we can ill do without. 

I am unsure what sort of a sense community was trying to be encouraged but in view of the
opinions expressed I am hardly surprised there was a reluctance to rush to the cause. I find it
bizarre that with this article and others that have preceded it, there is a loud call for the
community to come together, yet often within them are passages that can at best be described
as alienating or divisive. You ask if snobbery inhibits community. It may well do but I can think
of other obstacles as well.  Anyway, ending on a more positive note; given the content I felt that
the inclusion of Einstein’s quote on the boundlessness of stupidity was entirely apt. 

Name and address supplied

continued from page 15

N.C.S.
BRUSH ELECTRIC SWEEP

ALL CHImNEyS SWEPT

l BIRDS NESTS REMOVED

l OIL&GAS BOILERS

l SOLID FUEL, STOVES FITTED

l SMOKE PRESSURE TESTING

l INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

l FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED

l BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL FITTED

l GUTTERS CLEANED & REPAIRED

l GENERAL PLUMBING WORK

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL 

07824 727277 or 01638 662760
EMAIL

NCS.NEWmARkET@yAHOO.CO.Uk
WEBSITE

www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk 

*Send text or e-mail for 10% discount
Answers within an hour. • Waiting time approx. 1-2 weeks

vERy CLEAN • Public liability insurance
- Competitive rates -

Please note •••• Due to Christmas holidays, the copy deadline for the 

January magazine, will be Friday 11th December. 

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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Access to broadband is critical to Cambridgeshire businesses and residents. As I met parish
councils over the summer, it was clear that there are some small villages which are not
properly connected.

Some people have contacted me about poor broadband in Bottisham.  At a time when
we are investing in superfast broadband and increasing connectivity, it is not acceptable that
many people still have such issues. I want to correct this.

On Friday, 23rd October, I held an open meeting to bring together BT, Connecting
Cambridgeshire and affected residents to resolve these problems and I wanted to update you
on Connecting Cambridgeshire’s and BT’s position at that meeting.

As you are probably aware, Bottisham has been upgraded via the Connecting Cambridgeshire
programme and superfast broadband is available in the village, however some premises may be
particularly hard to reach meaning that a connection to the fibre network may not be possible.
Where appropriate, alternative technology may be used to provide broadband connectivity
(minimum 2Mbps). These technologies are likely to be delivered later in the roll-out.

Whilst I am very happy to assist with all queries, Connecting Cambridgeshire is very
keen for those with problems to contact them directly. For specific broadband issues and
information on the programme, you can contact Connecting Cambridgeshire by emailing
contact@connectingcambridgeshire.co.uk. For BT-specific issues, if you have already
spoken with your service provider, you can call BT directly to try and resolve the issue.

I will continue to press Connecting Cambridgeshire and BT to deliver a service that
we deserve. Lucy Frazer MP

Lucy Frazer MP Helps on Broadband

When someone you love dies, it can feel as though a piece of you has died too. But you

don’t have to go through it alone.

Cruse Bereavement Care is here to support you through one of the most difficult

experiences you will ever have to face.

Cambridge Cruse Bereavement Care is your local branch of the voluntary national

bereavement care organisation. Established in 1965 with the active support of the Mayor

and City Council of Cambridge, Cambridge Cruse Bereavement Care now has over a

hundred specially trained volunteers working in Cambridge, Fenland, South Cambs, East

Cambs, Uttlesford, Ely, Newmarket, Saffron Walden and Haverhill.

Cambridge Cruse operates in your Parish.

Bereavement is a very personal and unique experience for each individual. Yet the

intense feelings and emotions we experience at the time of substantial loss are normal.

Cruse provides well trained, understanding Bereavement Support volunteers to whom

you can talk in complete confidence. Our volunteers are able to give support over a period

of time appropriate to individual needs. There is no charge.

Get in touch: Cambridge Cruse Helpline: 01223 633536. Cambridge Cruse Office

(admin only) 01223 302662.

Cruse Bereavement Care

Cruse
Bereavement Care

AWARENESS IN BEREAvEmENT CARE -

The Cruse nationally accredited bereavement volunteer training

march 2016-June 2016

10 monday evenings plus 3 Saturdays

To be held at the meadows Community Centre, St Catharines Street, Cambridge.

Open Evening for more information to be held on Monday 7th December at the
Meadows Community Centre, St Catharines Street, Cambridge.

Phone 01223 302662  Email cambridge@cruse.org.uk

(Registered Charity No. 208078)

COULD yOU TRAIN TO BE A
CRUSE BEREAvEmENT
vOLUNTEER?
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• drains Unblocked Fast

• Toilets, Baths and Sinks

• Guttering and downpipes

• drain repairs and CCTV Surveys

• High Pressure water Jetting

• domestic and industrial

• All work Guaranteed

The 39th Annual General Meeting of the Club was held in the Poppy Room, Royal British
Legion, on Tuesday 27 October. Our President, Ken York, welcomed members to the
meeting and reminded those present of the amount of work asked of the committee and
hoped that we could raise a few volunteers to help in the coming 40th anniversary year. He
then handed the meeting over to the Chairman, Derek Latchford. The minutes of last year’s
AGM were circulated and agreed. Derek reported on the various events held throughout the
year and thanked the committee for all their hard work in making the club a success. 

Unfortunately the Treasurer was unwell so unable to give her report for the year.
Copies of the accounts were circulated. It was proposed that we increase the membership
to £15 p.a. to cover the increasing cost of speakers. The increase was agreed unanimously
with general agreement that this was good value for money. Certificates were then
presented to those non-members present who were winners at the Annual Show
(members receive the trophies). The committee were all willing to stand for another year
and were all re-elected unanimously. 

The formal business being complete, refreshments and wine were then served and
members worked on the quiz prepared by Eve Cassidy and won by Jennifer Clark.

We meet at 7.30 p.m. in the Poppy Room every fourth Tuesday of the month and new
members are always welcome. Our December meeting will be the Christmas Social, with
mulled wine and mince pies, and will include a talk by Sylvia Overton on ‘Water’.

Tricia McLaughlin, Secretary

Bottisham & District Gardening Clubxxx

Copy deadline for the next issue is 11th December. 

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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The Library will be closed over the Christmas period. We close on Wednesday 23rd
December and re-open on Tuesday 5th January.

We have a new Colour Laser Printer (at last) - 10p for black and white copy, 20p for colour.
Did you know you could reserve books – newly printed ones or the more obscure free

of charge? Delivery usually takes a week.
We are intending to hold some sessions in the New Year offering help for Library

Members with using some data bases (eg Which Magazine and Ancestry UK) and Help
with using a Tablet.

Looking at recent statistics whilst numbers visiting and numbers borrowing children’s
books are good, adult fiction borrowing has decreased by 400 and 260 issues in the last 2
quarters. Why not make a regular library visit one of your New Year Resolutions.

Please keep Saturday 30th January 2016 free and organize a team for our Library Quiz
at the Royal British Legion.

Come to the Library, browse and borrow and help make sure it is there tomorrow.
Sylvia Overton 

SATURDAy ART CLUB
Our volunteer Liz Cook whilst enjoying running the Club has found it hard as a working

Mum with young children to provide the necessary time and commitment to continue next
term without some more adult input. She volunteered on the understanding that others
would be willing to help. A job share would be ideal so that she would not be involved each
weekend in term time.

It has been running since we started volunteering at the Library (over 10 years) and been
very successful. We have youngsters involved as part of their Dof E Community Service so
it would be a pity both for them and the members if the Club had to close.

Bottisham Community Library Association

Bottisham Community liBrary assoCiation

SATURDAY MORNING ART ClUB

We have been very fortunate in having Liz Cook running this thriving Art Club
since September but she needs some 

help
so that it Can Continue next term.

A Job Share would be ideal so that Liz is not committed to each and
every Saturday.

Children 4-10 years meet during term time from 10.15-11.15 i
n Bottisham Library

If you are interested please contact:
Valerie leake 01223 811324 or helen Cole 01223 812573 for further details
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01638 751826

Did you know that nearly 80 young people take part in Scouting in Bottisham every week?
Not to mention the many adult volunteers who turn out to run the sessions and activities.
So we thought it time that we had a regular slot in the Cresset, like many of the other village
groups, to share what we get up to.

The 1st Bottisham Scout Group has 3 sections, all open to both boys and girls. Beavers
start sometime after they turn 5¾ (subject to space!), with cubs starting from 8 and Scouts
from about 10½. At 14 Scouts can become Explorers and/or Young Leaders – but more
about all these wonderful youngsters in the future.

All sections are fully active. The beaver section is a welcoming colony and youngsters
soon get their first taste of ‘active scouting’ at a young age. The Cub Pack faced an
uncertain future recently until 3 new leaders stepped forward and we wish them well in the
continued running of the pack. The Scout section are one of the most active, if not the most
active, in the District. Did you know that each year in January the Scouts attend
‘Wintercamp’, under canvas (!) with several thousand fellow Scouts from around Britain?
Previous years have seen rain, gales, snow, minus 8 degree temperatures and ‘Glastonbury’
like mud. We await to see what happens this time! And did you know that during summer
camp this year the Scouts tried their hand at Gliding? So lots to tell in months to come. 

Of course, as a charitable organisation we couldn’t finish without a plea! Over the last
few years we have been successful in getting grants to make the Scout Hut accessible to
those with disabilities.  We now have a permanent ramp for wheel chair access and our
toilet facilities are accessible to all. But, our windows are now coming to the end of their
life and no longer keeping the heat in as we would like. With winter coming we are
conscious of how ‘un-environmentally’ friendly we are being not to mention the cost of
heating the building. 

So far we have been unsuccessful in gaining grants for replacing the windows (we have
planning and quotes in place). So our plea is for any of you out there who work for
companies who may have grants that local charities can apply for or indeed funds set aside
for local groups. We are very happy to fill in the paperwork to apply – we just need some
ideas. So please do ask around your work place and let us know. Thanks in advance. More
next month.

Linda Jones 
Chair of 1st Bottisham Scout Group Executive Committee indakinglouis@aol.com 

1st Bottisham Scout Group

Please note •••• Due to Christmas holidays, the copy deadline for the 

January magazine, will be Friday 11th December. 

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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ALAN R. COOPER 
BSc(Hons)Pod. M.Ch.S

Podiatrist/Chiropodist• newmarket
(Est. RC Cooper SR Ch.1934)

Routine Chiropody & Home Visits
Ingrown Toenails by Local Analgesia 

& Footwarts by Cryosurgery (freezing)
Briomechanical Assessment + Orthosis

Instruments sterilised by Autoclave

TELEPHONE 01638 662840
4 Market St., Newmarket CB8 8EE
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Electrician
J.W.Electrical

Competitive Prices
Free Estimates
Fast Friendly

Service
Part P Approved for
Building Regulations

07804 896861
01223 574262

OvenPad
Cleaning Services

I will professionally & efficiently

clean ovens, ranges, Agas, 

ceramic hobs, extractors,

microwaves and BBQs.

It’s a dirty job, why

not give me a call?

Contact Paddy Kelly on

Tel: 01638 742703

Mob: 07752 631343

Email: info@ovenpad.com

Website: www.ovenpad.com
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Carpentry Services

TONY MARTIN

Over 30 years experience

Any carpentry jobs

undertaken — BIG or small

Call Tony 
for a free estimate

tel: 01223 812786

(Bottisham)

mobile: 07767475987
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Every day is a gift... 
At the time of writing there are precisely 42.5 shopping days left ’til Christmas, 15 days

’til my wife’s birthday and 19 days ’til our Wedding Anniversary. We do a lot of ‘counting
down the days’ in life. After celebrating our youngest child’s 2nd birthday recently, our 5
year old wanted to know if it was his birthday next (thinking it would be the next day!). He
was quite puzzled to hear that, yes, he is the next of our children to celebrate their birthday,
but not for another 100 days!

It is not wrong to look forward to things, especially spending time with special people,
going on holiday & family celebrations; however, if we focus too much on the countdown,
we can neglect to appreciate that every day is a gift (that’s why it’s called the present!). 

We are now in Advent, and if we are not careful, it is easy to view this season as simply
a countdown to Christmas Day (with the help of a daily piece of chocolate!), rather than the
time of preparation for Jesus’ coming - which it is.

My encouragement to you through Advent and Christmastime is, “Don’t just count the
days... make the days count” Every day is an opportunity to make a positive difference to
someone, somewhere.

This Advent, I will be encouraging our RE:NEW family to make every day count by
doing something specific, enabling us to focus on important areas of life, things it is good
to be aware of, ways we can make a difference. I am writing an Advent resource with some
practical examples of how we can do this; email or call me if you would like a copy. 

You are also, as ever, very welcome to join us at RE:NEW any time!
I pray you’ll have a special Advent and a wonderful Christmastime.

Alan.

RE:NEW Services in December 2015.
We have activities for children and young people at all our morning services.
A crèche is available if required. All are welcome.
6th December. 10.30am - RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (Bottisham Primary School) With

Holy Communion
13th December. 10.30am - RE:NEW Café style (at the School)
13th December. 6.20pm - Traditional service. (Lode Chapel)
20th December. 10.30am - RE:NEW Family Carol Service (at the School)
Friday 25th December 10.30am - Christmas Morning Service. (at the School)
27th December. 10.30am - RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)
27th December. 6.20pm - Traditional service. (Lode Chapel)

For more information about any of the activities of RE:NEW please contact:
Rev. Alan Brand on C.812558. Email: alanbrand77@icloud.com or 
Peter Wells on C.812388. Email: pandawells@cheerful.com
Or visit our website at www.re-new.me.uk

RE:NEW Church Family

Copy deadline for the next issue is 11th December

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

The Royal British Legion Social Club

Christmas 
Quiz
saturday 12th December
Christmas at 
the legion Quiz night. 
mince pies and mulled wine at 7pm.
Quiz starts 7.30pm 

Teams of up to 8 people - Entry Fee £3 per person. 
Prizes for members of the winning team.

Please contact Kate or the Club 

on 812063 
to book a table 
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Bottisham Neighbourhood Watch

There has been a slight increase in theft from sheds so please be
mindful. As a minimum precaution always use a good quality
padlock/hasp or a mortice lock on the door.

Fraudsters have been phoning victims telling them that they have
been placed in the wrong council tax bracket and are entitled to a rebate. The fraudsters
have mainly been targeting both male and female victims who are aged 60 and over.
Never respond to unsolicited phone calls. If you believe that you have been a victim of
fraud you can report it online http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/report_fraud or by
telephone 0300 123 2040.

The National Fraud Intelligence Bureau (NFIB) has been alerted to a pension scam
whereby cold callers continue to target members of the public aged 50 to 60 years old to release
and transfer their pension early. If you believe that you have been a victim of fraud you can
report it online www.actionfraud.police.uk/report_fraud or by telephone 0300 123 2040.

There is email in circulation that appears to have been sent from a legitimate
Constabulary email address. The email appears to come from ‘Lyn Whitehead’ and is asking
the recipient to pay an invoice that is attached to the email. If you have received it you MUST
NOT open it. Instead delete it from your email system to avoid infecting your device. If you
think you have been a victim of this type of email you should report it to Action Fraud, the
UK’s national fraud and cyber crime reporting centre. www.actionfraud.police.uk

Our local PCSO is Maria Robinson who can be contacted by phone using 101 and
then asking for Maria Robinson.

Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical
Commissioning Group

Stay well this winter
In the past year as many of one in four residents in Cambridgeshire visited A&E when

they could have used an alternative service or looked after themselves at home.
Each visit to A&E costs the local NHS £87, and that’s before any treatment is given. When

you look at the figures, this costs the local NHS over £4million a year. In turn this is the
equivalent cost of 677 hip replacements, or 287 liver transplants or 115 more dementia nurses.

Using A&E when you don’t need to can also have a knock-on effect to the rest of the
hospital, as busy A&E departments resulted in 500 cancelled operations and procedures
because a bed was no longer available, and longer waiting and referral times.

But you can help
• Stay healthy - get a flu vaccination if you are eligible
• Look after others - check on elderly friends, relatives and neighbours especially in spells

of cold weather, help them to keep warm and have the medication they might need
• Be prepared - get your prescriptions in early before the holidays and see your

pharmacist or GP for any issues you might be putting off
• Choose the right service - your local pharmacy can provide confidential, expert

advice and treatment for a range of common illnesses and complaints, without
having to wait for a GP appointment. For help with finding local NHS services visit
www.cambsandpeterboroughchoosewell.co.uk/ 

CCG Communications Team

From all of us here at Old Newton Graphics, 
we wish you a safe and happy festive season.
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1st Bottisham Scout Group
Hiring Service

Bottisham Scout Headquarters is available for hire for 
children’s parties, dance lessons, meetings, keep-fit, 

jumble sales, drama, music practice sessions etc.

For hall hire contact Adam Paul 
adampaul@btopenworld.com • 01223 813531 •  MOB 07841 930065

We also have a trailer and a trailer tent available for hire.
For equipment hire contact Peter Terry: 812684 

PREmIER INvESTmENT mANAgEmENT SERvICES LTD

INDEPENDENT INVESTMENT ADVISERS Authorised &

Regulated by the Financial Conducts Authority

Specialist in Isa’s & Isa Transfer’s 

Investment Planning & Portfolio Management

To arrange a free consultation ring 01223-882422 or email

pims@globalnet.co.uk or visit www.pims-uk.com
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IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING TO SELL OR WANT TO BUY OR EVEN TO SWAP, THEN
THIS PAGE IS YOURS TO USE. Please e-mail details of item, price and landline phone
number to the Editor at the Cresset. E-mail details to Cresset@Bottishampc.org.uk. 
Entries by 12th of the month for next months issue. max 5 items.

DESCRIPTION PRICE TEL

Meerkat baby Oleg Toy with certificate of adoption. 
Brand new in original packaging. £15 880491

Philips steam iron for sale (Elance 3100) Cost £40, good condition. £25 880491
2 Brass lamp bases (candlestick style) £15 for both £10 each 880491
Ladies bicycle, Blue, As new £90 o.n.o. 811478
Lindam fabric baby play pen. Navy blue. Very good condition. £40 812405
Apollo Boys bike, 16" wheel, (Green with Army Star) - VGC. £35 ono 811352

Sales, Wants and Swaps

Christmas Shoebox Appeal 

A fabulous 132 boxes were packed this year to support

Mustard Seed Relief Missions Christmas shoebox appeal.

The Benefice came together in St Cyriac’s for the operation

and huge thanks goes to all who contributed either

financially, in donations or with their time. Our parcels will

be shipped to children in Eastern Europe and I know they

will bring a great deal of happiness when they are delivered.

Thank you again to everyone that was involved. 

Janet Willmott
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You just can’t win sometimes! Two days after I’d written the words: “How on earth is he
(Greg Dyke) going to save face if Platini’s suspension scuppers his candidacy?” the English
FA promptly pulled the rug from the UEFA Chairman! Do you think Greg Dyke reads
the Cresset?!

While we’re on the subject, I see my old friend Jérôme Champagne has again popped
his lid into the ring for the FIFA Presidency.  I quite like Champagne (in more ways than
one!). Previously ousted by the Septic One, JC will be running on the ‘openness & reform’
ticket, promising to to modernise the organisation and to publish the salaries of the FIFA
executives.  The FA has not, to date, disclosed who is to be the recipient of their backing
but, if Mr Dyke is following this column, perhaps he might be persuaded to join me in going
down the French rue! In the meantime the Mad Hatter-Blatter has compounded his lunacy
by admitting that the Russian World Cup deal was stitched up before the official voting! Is
there no end to this man’s skullduggery?

We are told by the Sports People’s Think Tank in their annual report to an All-Party
Parliamentary Football Group at Westminster that, at the current rate of progress, it will be
another 31 years until black and minority ethnic managers are properly represented in
English football. It seems that the ‘properly represented’ idyll would not be reached until
the percentage of BME incumbents of elite coaching/management posts rises from the
current 4% to the 25% that would reflect the number of BME players in the professional
game. I wont bore you with another volley about the flawed arguments of the ‘Rooney
Rule’ campaigners (I fired both barrels last November if you remember!) but I would just
like to highlight an example of the nonsense emanating from these ‘visionaries’. Former
journeyman striker and now SPTT chairman, Jason Roberts, talks about a "structured
exclusion of a minority in football"; then, in the next breath, he laments that we are losing
potentially top managers and coaches because “When you're a black player and you're
coming to the end of your career you think, 'well there's no opportunity for me as a
manager', and the statistics only prove that.” Sounds like a self-fulfilling prophecy to me!

So the South African government, in their wisdom, decided to effect a moonlight flit
from prison to ‘house arrest’ for Oscar Pistorius in late October, having incarcerated him
for less than a year for slaughtering his girlfriend on Valentine’s Day 2013. The RSA
judiciary termed the move ‘correctional supervision’; Reeva Steenkamp’s relatives,
demonstrating extraordinary restraint, called it ‘getting off lightly’; I would go a tad further
and call it a hideous travesty of justice. It’s difficult enough to understand how a man guilty
of ‘culpable homicide’ received a sentence of only five years in the first place, but to release
him after having served only one sixth of his time… well, it smacks of politics doesn’t it?
All part of the big fudge to appease the lobbyists on both sides of the divide – one side
favouring the courageous, record-breaking, national athletics hero; the other deploring an
egotistical, gun-slinging psychopath.

Personally, I’ve always had my doubts about Pistorius: he never even struck me as a
magnanimous winner. Do you remember that unedifying protest of his, over the blades
worn by the Brazilian Alan Oliveira in winning the 2012 Paralympic 200m? That gave the
world a glimpse of the ruthless, self-centred heart of the man who ran as if victory was his
entitlement rather than something for which to compete. Neither did his bleatings about
fairness cut any ice with the insightful Mrs Nut, who repeatedly observes “He’s got no
warmth in his eyes”. I guess the story will endure, ad infinitum, for the prosecution has been

Thoughts of a Sports Nut

(Sports Nut continued on page 47.)
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12 High Street Bottisham Cambridge CB25 9DA
Tel: 01223 811281 PO Tel: 01223 812863 

Shop opening: 5.30am-8pm 7 days
Post Office: 9am-5.30pm Sat 9am-12.30pm

Your All-in-One Shop
Groceries, chilled & frozen food, delicatessen, confectionery, off-licence,

haberdashery, household, healthcare, stationery and greeting cards. 
Free local delivery of grocery orders 

TV licence, Top-ups, elec/gas keys/tokens, money transfer, phone cards, congestion charges.
Newsagency with home delivery to Bottisham, Lode, Longmeadow, Quy, 
Six Mile Bottom and Swaffham Bulbeck. Dry Cleaning & Floral Service

FREE TO USE ATm mACHINE
Vehicle Licences • Personal Banking • Foreign Exchange 

Phone Cards & Mobile Top-Ups • On-line Lottery.

given leave to appeal the dismissal of the murder charge and the forthcoming proceedings
will doubtless be front page news again shortly.

Well it didn’t take long for the noble sport of Rugby Union to descend to a football-style
‘hanging the ref out to dry’ charade, did it, once the knock-out stages of the World Cup were
under way. Poor old Craig Joubert, making a call on what he saw in the moment, without
deferring to the god of action replays, and unwittingly handing Australia an undeserved
penalty which won them a place in the semi-finals at Scotland’s expense. In making an
honest mistake he subjected himself to a level of scrutiny and criticism quite unprecedented
away from Association Football. Perhaps his biggest mistake though, was to leave the field
in a hurry after the final whistle without engaging in the usual niceties – doubtless fearing
for his own safety – a cardinal sin which brought pompous denigration from all quarters
followed by an enforced early return home. The players, quite rightly, immediately accepted
his decision on the pitch, but I ask all those queuing up to character-assassinate Joubert,
does not the famous respect for referees in rugby extend to pundits and spectators too?

Anyway, congratulations to New Zealand on winning the World Cup. Their seemingly
infinite pool of talent seems set to dominate world rugby for the foreseeable future, but I
hope it’ll be at least another 4 years before we see the Haka again! What makes opponents
put up with this grotesque anachronism?!

TTFN - Gerry Daish

(Sports Nut continued.)

IT is that time of year again, when we’re enjoying a tipple with friends, cooking heaps of
delicious food and getting ready to ‘deck the halls’.. 
The Fire Service has these messages to help ensure that your festive cheer doesn’t go up in
smoke!

• Kitchens are a fire hotspot and where the majority of house fires start, so take care when
cooking festive fancies. Never leave cooking unattended and always turn off appliances
when not in use. 

• Switch off fairy lights and unplug them before you go to bed or leave the house. Make
sure that they conform to the British Standard and never overload plug sockets. Avoid
adaptors. 

• If you like the ambience and aroma of candles please take extra care to ensure that they
are safe, on fireproof plates or holders, out of reach of children and dogs tails, and not
near soft furnishings or in draughts.

• Be careful when drinking alcohol? whilst smoking or cooking. 
• Finally, make sure you have a working smoke alarm, which is correctly fitted and which

works - two in a two storey house. NEVER take the batteries out to power presents or
for any reason, other than to replace them* - and test weekly.

• *some smoke detectors are equipped with long life batteries – up to ten years.

To find out if you are eligible for a free home fire safety check, call 0800 917 99 94. Find
us on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram @cambsfrs. Contact: 01480 444500,
www.cambsfire.gov.uk

Michael White

December Bulletin
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• En-suite rooms with colour TV.

Self catering cottage also available
at Swaffham Prior.

Please note •••• Due to Christmas holidays, the copy deadline for the 

January magazine, will be 11 December. 

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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An utter disgrace!

Shortly after the November Cresset was issued I had my knuckles well and truly
wrapped by Paddy James for inferring that the Wednesday coffee morning at the Legion
was only attended by the more ‘mellowed’ residents of our society. I’m very happy to be
reprimanded by anyone who would like to take issue with anything I’ve said in this column
but I can only speak as I find. Possibly I made the mistake of not actually going in.
Hopefully Paddy will take the opportunity to correct matters in this issue or the next.

Thank you also to the person who had a slightly different view about whether the Home
Secretary was correct in saying the UK can longer sustain unbridled immigration. Their
argument being that; this country should welcome any one that wants to live and work here
and that immigration provides the UK with a net benefit and a secular multicultural society.
The fact of the matter is that we are a country a third of the size, but without the land mass,
of either France or Germany yet France and the UK share similar size populations.
According to the UN Britain is set to remain the third greatest destination for migrants in
the world. Currently every public sector ‘service provider’ in Britain is heaving under the
strain of demand caused by population growth. You need go no further than Cambridge to
see clear evidence of this in our hospitals, medical practices, social welfare, councils, roads,
schools, stations...

Has anyone heard of or recognises the name ‘Henry Willink’? No, neither had I until I
read an extract from a book by Joshua Levine. Levine writes that; after the ‘Blitz’ the then
Government had anticipated hundreds and thousands of deaths but instead it was faced with
large numbers of homeless people with nowhere to stay, no money, clothes or possessions.
Sound familiar... The ‘authorities’ at the time had no idea what to do about any of this. So,
the Government’s reaction was to appoint ‘Henry Willink’ - a long forgotten war hero and
Conservative MP - to overhaul the structure of London along progressive lines. As a Great
War artillery officer, Willink understood the concept of a ‘front line’. He gradually started
to make replacement housing available and removed the ‘poor law’ stigma that was making
claimants feel more like Dickensian beggars than victims of strategic bombing. He
introduced benefits and information centres where the dispossessed would receive help and
advice. These reforms can be seen as the early stirrings of the ‘welfare state’, an
acknowledgement that the vulnerable need to be protected rather than judged. Today
modern Britain owes a great debt to Willink and much of what emerged from his foresight
and vision we now take for granted. But if Willink were alive today I wonder what he would
make of the exploitation of his legacy? Let’s just remind ourselves again of the raison d’etre
behind Willink’s vision; the welfare state is to protect the vulnerable and needy!

I’ve no idea whether Sports Nut will comment on the Scotland v Australia Rugby Union
World Cup game so apologies if I’m stealing some of his thunder; So Craig Jourbert continues
to expresses his dislike of British rugby by, and I never thought I would ever say this, denying
Scotland of a well-deserved win. But not only that; he showed utter contempt toward both
teams by sprinting off the pitch at the end of the game without the decency of shaking hands
with the players - 30 chaps who had tussled and skirmished for 80 minutes providing the
spectators with edge of the seat  end to end entertainment. With Scotland in the lead by 2 points
and with only 3 minutes to go Jourbert awarded Australia a penalty that was within easy

Jolley Old World

(Jolley old world continued on page 52.)
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kicking distance of the Scottish posts. A penalty I might add which at best was a no more than
a scrum in favour of Australia for a Scottish ‘knock on’. But no, out of a melee of hands and
feet Jourbert ‘hesitantly’ judged it to be a deliberate Scottish ‘knock on’ followed by a Scottish
offside which demanded a penalty kick. The fact that Jourbert was hesitant in making the
decision suggests to me that there was some doubt in his mind - in which case any sensible
referee would have referred to his touch judge (linesman) particularly at such a crucial time in
the game. The cynicism in me suggests that his bias against British sides was played out in
those few seconds of hesitancy. In fact when ITV later showed the replay you could see the
Scottish captain pointing to his arm and talking to Jourbert suggesting something had happened
in the fray that Jourbert hadn’t seen. The replay proved Laidlaw to be right and showed that the
ball clearly came off an Australian hand which meant the ball was played on and therefore in
play when the Scottish player picked it up. What a travesty on which to end the game! English
fans in particular have come across this referee before with England often fielding their 15
against an opposing 15 plus Jourbert. Yes, there are subtle differences in the style of play
between Northern and Southern hemisphere sides which, most world class referees are mindful
of – but neither is more right or wrong than the other. The prejudice displayed by Craig Jourbert
during that game was an utter disgrace to the referee profession! TJ

“The worst thing in politics is to tell the truth at the wrong time” - Denis Healy.

Congratulations: Both Dr McGrath and Dr Thijskens have given birth to gorgeous baby
girls, mums and daughters are doing well.

more on Flu vaccinations: The Practice thanks patients for attending the flu clinics, to
which there has been a good response. However there is still vaccine available so please
contact reception if you wish to take advantage, before it all goes.

Tombola at Flu Clinics: Thanks to all those who kindly contributed to this. Over the two
sessions £141 was raised with a further £10.60 from the Red Bucket Appeal to go
towards purchasing a second Ambulatory Blood Pressure Monitor as requested by the
Practice. Patients attending on 31 October seemed generally amused to find the surgery
decorated and staff attired appropriately for Halloween.

Self Care for Life: NHS is promoting self care for life, with advice on how to look after
your health, to keep well and to deal with chronic conditions. It is important to try and
ease pressure on the NHS. See the surgery noticeboard or website www.nhs.uk/selfcare 

Patients’ group: The Patients’ Group would be delighted to hear from you - please see the
notice board in the waiting room for details, speak to the receptionist or look at the practice’s
website for further information www.mysurgerywebsite.co.uk/ppg.aspx?p=D81055 and see
what your Patients’ Group has achieved.

Walks for Health: The next walks with our accredited walk leader Steve Gilson start at
11.00 am from the surgery car park on 11th December and in 2016 8th and 27th January,
5th and 24th February, 11th and 30th March, 8th and 27th April. Anglesey Abbey walks
continue on Thursdays at 10am from the reception area.

Next meeting: Patients’ Group will meet on 28 January 2016 venue to be determined.
Come along to learn more about the Patient Group or if you would like to join us. 

Bottisham Patients’ Group 

Bottisham Medical Practice Patients’ Group

D.K.TILL & SON IN LAW
COAL AND SOLID FUEL MERCHANTS

Family run business for 40 years
Coal, Logs, Charcoal, Gas, Compost

TEL: David Till; 01223 232947 - Kevin Crisp; 07523044521  
Email:  dktill@hotmail.co.uk

(Jolley old world continued.)

War Detectives DVD and report available now.

Over the last year, Red2Green’s clients and learners have worked with local school

children, all as War Detectives, to explore the stories and experiences of local people who lived

or fought through the Second World War. The final event in June, to coincide with the 70th

Anniversary of the end of the war, involved burying a time capsule near the War Memorial in

Swaffham Bulbeck – the contents of which included a final report and a DVD containing 45

minutes of local peoples stories – and is now available for £3 (+ £1 if you want it posted to you).

If you want a copy please write or call in at Red2Green, Harvey’s Barn, Park End,

Swaffham Bulbeck, CB25 0NA or email info@red2green.org or phone 01223 811662. Thanks–

first come, first served. Nigel Fenner

©Christina Barber ONG - codge.com

At Christmas play and make good cheer,
for Christmas comes but once a year.

Thomas Tusser
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JeFFrey D. WiCK
Painter / DeCorator

INTERIOR / EXTERIOR

30 YEARS EXPERIENCE

FREE ESTIMATES

OAP Discount

Reliable & Professional service

Phone: 01223 813762

Mobile: 07788 165676

11 heath road

swaffham Bulbeck

Cambridge

CB25 0ls
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Saplings Preschool Playgroup 

A massive thank you to those people who listened to our plea and came along to the EGM on
Wednesday 4th November. We now have enough people on the Saplings Committee to
continue to run our preschool and hope that the new committee will continue the good work
of those stepping down this year. Thank you too to those who have been involved for the last
few years – your contributions are huge and so appreciated.

We have several reasons to be cheerful at Saplings; not only do we have new found
support for our committee, but we are also celebrating the success of our recent Ofsted
inspection. Saplings was given a rating of ‘good’ overall, with ‘outstanding’ for child welfare.
A huge thanks goes to Clare, the playleader, and her team Gill, Sue & Sarah, who have
worked hard to achieve this great result. 

A couple of dates for your diary:
Saturday 5th December - Christmas Craft Morning 
10am - 12 noon at the Playhut, £3.00 per child. 
Festive arts and crafts for your budding artists. Refreshments available
Saturday 19th December - Christmas Disco 
4-5pm at Bottisham Primary School Hall £2.00 per child including a gift from Santa
Refreshments available Let your little ones strut their stuff on the dancefloor!
Both events are open to kids aged 6 and under. 

The Saplings Committee

Bottisham now has a Village Defibrillator

An automatic defibrillator has now been installed at the
British legion Social Club. Money was raised through
fund raising by Andrew Smith of Oakington, who wished
to donate a defibulator to the village.

Andrew's son collapsed and died on a football pitch
about 5 years ago at the age of 17. Too late they found out
that he had a heart condition and may have been saved by
the use of a defibrillator. Andrew then decided to raise
money for SADS through charity bike rides and raised
enough funding for 3 defibrillators, one of which he
wanted to donate to Bottisham and contacted Kevin Crisp
whom he knew through Bottisham football, as he knew
that they had young children playing sport in the village. 

The funding was given to SADS UK.(Sudden
arrhythmic death syndrome), who supplied the equipment
and gave the training.

To be available to everybody, it is situated under the porch outside the first entrance to
the building. 

Designed to be available to everybody, training has been given to some members of the
Legion club committee, Bowls Club and Parish council.

However it is fully automatic and can be operated by anybody with the spoken
voice instructions.

ChiroPody
in your own home

sAve £5 off your first treAtment when

you Present this Advert.
OFFER AVAILABLE UNTIL END FEBRUARY 2016

Call 

07905 267114  
for An APPointment

daniel harris BSc Hons MChS
Fully qualified and Registered 
with Health Care 
Professions Council sAv

e
£5
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Our speaker was Peter Edwards who gave an informal talk on Antiques and Collectables.
He has followed his family in trading and dealing and gave us many insights into the
trade. He has a franchise at Waterside Antiques in Ely but also attends shows. He said that
most people were collectors and traps (even a man trap) and barbed wire were amongst the
most bizarre. He told us that now was not the time to sell china or brown furniture but if
you were looking for an investment it could be worthwhile, and that there was no money in
metals at the moment. He said that military items - medals, helmets and postcards
especially, sheet music, old children’s books and garden tools for summer months were
currently popular items. He told us to look in the rummage boxes under the tables, that car
boot sales were expensive and not to set too much store by the many TV programmes. An
interesting and amusing talk.

• 31 Shoe Boxes were filled for Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child. 
• Members sent £75 to the BBC Country File Children in Need Ramble Campaign after

their Wandlebury walk
• We are looking forward to our Christmas meal on 14th December for members at the

Newmarket Golf Club as part of our Christmas Celebrations
Our next meeting is Tuesday 8th December when Jude Simpson Comedian will

entertain us - 7.30pm in the College Lecture Room.

Sylvia Overton 

Bottisham WI

GERMAN
LANGUAGE
COACHING

Native German Speaker
Qualified Teacher

Coaching to GCSE level

Karin Hulme 812669

GCse maths tutor

Ben horwood ma

22 Woodditton rd

newmarket

01638 662079

07753 264135

Please note •••• Due to Christmas holidays, the copy deadline for the 

January magazine, will be Friday 11th December. 

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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I wrote in October of the chaos at Cambridge railway station as regards ticketing while the
rebuilding is being carried out.  We, therefore, allowed time before our train was due in order
to renew our senior rail passes and obtain tickets through to Portsmouth.  Sorry, says cheerful
young man, we don’t do renewals here, you have to go to another office.  But he could do
the tickets to Portsmouth and give us a receipt so that we could get our passes at King’s Cross
station.  Efficient chap there organised the renewals and asked whether we really meant to
go to Portsmouth from Victoria station rather than Waterloo.  We had just presumed that the
young chap was booking via Waterloo and hadn’t mentioned it.  We ended up with new
tickets stapled to the old ones and with the correct route but, of course, we now couldn’t put
them through the machines at the platforms.  Fortunately, there was always a member of staff
there to wave us and our luggage through.  With assisted boarding with a mini-bus ride into
the innards of Brittany Ferries Pont-Aven and then the lift we were soon settling into our
pleasant crossing to Santander for 5 nights.  Our return journey turned out to be rather more
rocky as we entered the Bay of Biscay!  Once again I checked at the little tobacconists near
our hotel and discovered that our bus card like an Oyster card was still valid and in credit!
We topped it up and set off into the centre and visited the little café in the railway station to
be greeted with happy smiles of recognition and handshakes with the staff – a lady, her dad
and uncle!  Who needs pastures new – revisiting happy times from the past can be gratifying.

£100,000 is being invested into an upgrade of Newmarket railway station – a
partnership of Abellio Greater Anglia, Newmarket Racecourses, Jockey Club Estates,
Tattersalls, Suffolk C.C. and Suffolk Heaths Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. (Mark
Carne has suggested that businesses should pay for new railways as they can benefit).  New
signs saying ‘Newmarket Home of Horse Racing’ and new LED customer service screen to
provide an easier review of running information and a card-only ticket machine where you
can also collect tickets bought on-line. Jet-washed platforms and hanging baskets.  Car park
improved.  However, there has been a complaint that this is not good enough! – increase to
a half-hourly service to prevent standing at busy times and increase the car-parking
available.  A Newmarket station on the Ely to Bury route or re-open Chippenham junction?

The campaign group Rail Haverhill has collected 3,000 signatures in support of a rail
link between Haverhill and Cambridge.  You can join on-line or they will have a market
stall on December 4th. They feel it would benefit commuters as Cambridge housing is now
so expensive.  Simon Norton, the transport campaigner, is arguing for revenue support for
buses as he says that a comprehensive service cannot be provided on a purely commercial
basis.  The City Deal makes no provision for this.  Rail Future East Anglia has published a
map of how a metro system for Cambridge and around could look.

National Express continues to zoom along the A1303 but there are still no signs or
information at Newmarket bus shelter by and opposite Hughes.  I have now got Suffolk
C.C. involved and they are contacting National Express. 

Congestion continues to be a major problem in Cambridge and there are regular
complaints of delayed buses.  Our non-show today of the 10 at 10 a.m. turned out to be due
to the installation of temporary traffic lights in the heart of Newmarket and  total chaos
there!  You feel sorry for the bus drivers having to cope all day.   Bob Stevens has told me
of an informative website ‘Realtime Trains’ which gives details on the progress of every
passenger and freight train in the country to the nearest minute and their history for the past
seven days.  It is interesting to explore the freight trains and their routes in connection with

Public Transport Matters
(Public Transport Matters continued.)

the wish to get more of the A14 freight traffic on to rail.  The doubling of the line between
Soham and Ely will help but the Felixstowe branch line should be done first.  Bob suggests
various ways that things could be improved.

The first new railway in a century between a major city and London – Oxford to London
Marylebone via Bicester has been opened by Mr. Carne.  It is operated by Chiltern Railways
-12 miles of new track, three stations at a cost of £320 million.  Chiltern is owned by
Deutsche Bahn.   This is part of the east-west rail project linking Oxford to Milton Keynes
and Bedford and on to us in Cambridge, then Ipswich and Norwich and dubbed the Varsity
Line.  Crossrail 2 would benefit us too.  Upgrades on other routes are being delayed due to
costs - the Trans-Pennine route, Midland Mainline between Bedford and Sheffield and the
stretch between Bedford, Kettering and Corby.

National Express coaches are running over the Christmas period and 95 per cent of rail
services will run except that there will be ‘works on the line’ including Greater Anglia.
Paddington station will be closed on December 27 and 28.

Just a reminder that Seat 61 is a very useful website  when travelling to France – he
recommends Eurostar to Lille and then changing to a TGV.  Having heard of the recent
experience of neighbours changing trains at Paris, which involves changing stations, it is
obviously preferable!

Rail info: 08457 48 49 50      traveline: 0871 200 22 33
Happy travelling! Paddy James

(Public Transport Matters continued next page.)

We were saddened to hear of the recent death of Dr Norman Moore, who has rightly been
described as a giant of conservation. Norman was a world renowned dragonfly expert and
made the crucial link between declining bird of prey populations and the use of pesticides
in the 60’s & 70s. He served on the Wicken Fen Local Committee for a number of years
and was instrumental in helping to get the Wicken Fen Vision off the ground in the
late 1990’s.

Preparations for Christmas are in full swing at Wicken Fen. Children can come and see
Father Christmas at the Fen on Saturday & Sundays, 5 - 20 December, timed tickets from
10.30-2pm. We also have a Christmas Elves Workshop with Father Christmas for under 5s
on 9, 10, 16 & 17 December, 10.15-11.45am. Tickets for both events (£8.50 including a
present) and are available from the Wicken Fen Visitor Centre on 01353 720274. Please
book early as both events will sell out. 

A quick reminder that tickets for Winter Lights at Anglesey Abbey have sold out. If
you’re lucky enough to have tickets, we hope you have a fantastic evening.

This year we are re-creating Christmas 1960s style in the Domestic Wing of the House.
This is a chance to enjoy the smells, sights and sounds that went on ‘below stairs’ as the
staff prepared Christmas fit for a Lord. The event runs from Thursday - Sunday, from 3- 20
December, 11am-4pm.

If you’re planning a Festive walk over Christmas, Wicken Fen is open every day except
Christmas Day, 10am - 5pm, Anglesey Abbey is closed Christmas Eve - Boxing Day
inclusive, re-opening at 10.30 on Sunday 27 December.

News from Wicken Fen & Anglesey Abbey
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PAINTING AND

DECORATING

PROPERTY

AND GARDEN

MAINTENANCE

CALL STEVE

on
01223 812434

or
Mobile 07445 459957

Saturday 5 December

WINTER TREE IDENTIFICATION AT

WANDLEBURy PARk. CB22 3AE.

1pm-4pm. Adults only. £6.00 (£5.00 members) 

Join the Cambridge PPF team for a tree trail and acquire

basic skills of tree identification.
Saturday 12 or monday 14 December

CHRISTmAS CRAFTS FOR ADULTS AT WANDLEBURy PARk. CB22 3AE.

10am-12noon, or 1pm-3pm each day. Adults only. £10 (members £9) 

Christmas wreath and decoration making from natural materials. 
Saturday 19 December

CHRISTmAS CRAFTS FOR CHILDREN AT WANDLEBURy PARk. CB22 3AE.

Either 10am or 2pm. Children must remain accompanied throughout. £5 per child.

(£4 members). Help your children make rustic decorations using natural materials

from the park. 
Friday 1 January

NEW yEAR’S DAy gUIDED WALk AT COTON RESERvE. CB23 7PZ.

11am-1.30pm. Free of charge - donations welcome.

Walk booking essential. To book lunch in The Plough, ring 01954 210489.

Booking essential for most activities. Details and booking: 
www.cambridgeppf.org/whats-on/  01223 243830 Ext. 207

Cambridge Past, Present and Future 
A Colourful Month of Autumn Activities 

The cost is £10 per couple, which includes interval tea/coffee. You are welcome to
bring along your own refreshments. There is ample parking on site. For further
information please contact: Frank and Sue Hancocks, 01638 741159 or check out our
website: www.letsdanceclub.org.uk

*Let’s Dance Club is a “not for profit” organisation established to provide dances for the community.

LET’S DANCE
Come and join us dancing on Saturday evenings in the Main Hall at
Bottisham Village College. We will have music for Ballroom, Latin
American and popular Sequence dancing. 

12th December (Black Tie optional)

Time: 7.30pm to 10.30pm.

REFLEXOLOGY
f o r  H e a l t h  a n d  v i t a l i t y

reflexology has been 
an effective treatment for:

migraine • Back Pain • infertility • arthritis 
• sleep disorders • Hormonal disorders (including

Pmt) • sports injuries • digestive disorders •
relaxation • stress related conditions

(exams,work,home,life) • Little people in nappies!
(Babyflex) • men and women, young and old.

Jennie A Fatibene MAR MBFVEA

tel: 01223 811045 

or 07821 611315

**Gift vouchers available**
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BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY

LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

LIBrAry oPENING HoUrS

Monday Closed

Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm

Wednesday 10-11.30am

Thursday 3-5pm

Friday 6-8pm

Saturday 10am-12noon

Working in Partnership with the
County Library Service.

Bottisham Parish Council
Chair
CHRISTINE BRYANT 127 High Street 811767
Parish CounCillors
SARAH BROWN 19 Beechwood Avenue 813203
HILDA BUCHANAN 55 Beechwood Avenue 811689
MARIA DICKSON 5 Jenyns Close 812499
ROS HALL 18 Spring Lane 811819
NICK JERMAN 28 Tunbridge Lane 813044
JULIA LATIF 22 Beechwood Avenue 07584 352332
ROMAN MACZKIEWICZ 12 Peacock Drive 811561
STEVEN O’DELL 23 Downing Close 812230
JON OGBORN 3 Woodward Drive 812631
TONY JOLLEY     141 High Street             812911

County CounCillor
MATHEW SHUTER The Old Maltings,   01638 508729

High St, Brinkley
Parish ClerK
CLAIRE FULLWOOD 26 Peacock Drive 07914 219732
east CamB DistriCt CounCillors
VINCE CAMPBELL 11 Jenyns Close 811490
DAVID CHAPLIN Tunbridge Hall, 60 Tunbridge Lane    
mP For CamBs south east
Lucy Frazer House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA 

lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk 
www.lucyfrazer.org.uk
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Bottisham Website:................................................................................WWW.BOTTISHAMPC.ORG.UK
Holy Trinity Church: Revd Sue Giles...............................................................................................812726
Roman Catholic Priest: Monsignor Eugène Harkness. Parish of St Philip Howard ............01223 211235
RE:NEW/Lode Chapel: Rev. Simon Goddard.......................................................................01223 812881
Bottisham Surgery: ..............................................................................................................................................................
Enquiries and Appointments ..............................................................................................................810030
Out of Hours only – Urgentcare Cambridge ............................................................................................111

Bottisham Library: ............................................................................................................................812354
Library hours: Monday Closed; Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm; Wednesday 10-11.30am

Thursday 3-5pm; Friday 6-8pm; Saturday 10am-12noon
Cambridgeshire Police HQ: ...................................................................................................01480 456111
Cambridgeshire Police: ................(NON-URGENT MATTERS) ring 101 - In EMERGENCIES ring 999
Police community support officer Ian Hawkins PCSO 7274 at Ely Police Station .....Contact through 101 

1st Bottisham Rainbows/1st Bottisham Brownies: Kay Pearce......................................................811055
Bottisham Bowling Club: Keith Gibson, Secretary ..........................................................................811049
Bottisham Boys Football Club: Jim Tideswell .................................................................................812591
Bottisham Carpet Bowls Club: Nora Watson ..................................................................................812121
Bottisham Community Primary School: Headteacher Paul Belzar.................................................811235
Bottisham Cricket Club: Graham Barker/Charles Fletcher...............................................812087 / 811039
Bottisham Football: John Turner/Tim Sale ....................................................07841592203 / 07743862836
Bottisham Pharmacy: ........................................................................................................................812321
Bottisham Pool Association: Manager - Jason Rye...........................................................................811121
Bottisham Royal British Legion Club: Secretary - Suzy Woolley ..................................................812063
Branch Chairman: Dave Frost ............................................. www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

Bottisham Scout group: Group Contact: Linda Jones .....................................................................813040
Bottisham Sports Association: Graham Barker ................................................................................812087
Bottisham village College, School:...................................................................................................811250
Evening Classes, Clubs and Youth Club Information ........................................................................811372

Bottisham W.I.: Secretary - Jenn White • mrandjw@btinternet.com ...............................................811600 
Cambridgeshire County Councillor: Mathew Shuter...........................................................01638 508729
East Cambridgeshire District Offices: ..................................................................................01353 665555
East Cambridgeshire District Councillors: Vince Campbell, 11 Jenyns Close.........................................811490

David Chaplin ,Tunbridge Hall, 60 Tunbridge Lane
girlguiding Bottisham District: Cambs East County office • www.cambseastguides.org.uk ........01223 813917
Parish Council Chairman: Christine Bryant ....................................................................................811767
Parish Council Clerk: Claire Fullwood .................................................................................07914 219732
Queen’s Court Day Centre: ..............................................................................................................811905
mP for Cambs South East Constituency: 
Lucy Frazer, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA.................................................................................

E. lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk   W. www.lucyfrazer.org.uk
Cambridgeshire Trading Standards Helpdesk: ...................................................................0845 3030666
Saplings Playgroup Playhut:.............................................................................................................813226
milton Road Tip: Apr to Sept - Weekdays 9.00am-8.00pm: Weekends 9.00am-6.00pm.................860674

Oct to Mar - 9.00am-4.00pm

CRESSET Editor: ................................................................................................email: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
Treasurer, Advertising rates and payment: Rhona Walker, 94 High Street, Bottisham...........................811402
Distribution: Ian & Helen Cole ................................................................................................................................812573
Design/Artwork: ONG (Old Newton Graphics) • codge.com • info@codge.com...........................01449 675548

The Cresset: While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we cannot accept liability for any mistakes or misprints.
The views of, or any opinions expressed, are not those of the EDITOR. The Editor cannot accept any responsibility 
for statements made in advertisements.
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